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May 17, 2019 

 
Rodger R. Schwecke 
Senior Vice President, Gas Operations and Construction 
Southern California Gas Company  
555 West Fifth Street  
Los Angeles, California 90013 
 
SUBJECT:  The Blade Report 
 
Dear Mr. Schwecke: 
 
Once Southern California Gas has had an opportunity to fully review the Blade root cause 
analysis, we ask that you respond to the following: 
 

• List any factual statements in the report you disagree with and 
the basis for that disagreement; 

• List any method of analysis or modelling in the report you 
disagree with and the basis for that disagreement; 

• List any conclusions or recommendations in the report you 
disagree with and the basis for that disagreement; 

• Indicate which recommendations you believe have already been 
satisfied with an indication of how the recommendation has been 
satisfied; 

• List any steps that you plan on taking based on information in the 
report to ensure safety of Aliso and other storage fields that 
SoCalGas operates. 

 
We are also interested in any other information you have you believe is relevant that is 
not in the RCA and any other response you may have to the report. 
 



Mr. Schwecke 
May 17, 2019 
Page 2 
 

2 
 

Finally, please consider these as regular data requests and respond to this letter by June 
17, 2019. 
 
Please direct any questions in writing to Mitchell Shapson 
[Mitchell.Shapson@cpuc.ca.gov].   
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 

 
Elizaveta Malashenko  
Deputy Executive Director 
Safety and Enforcement Division 
California Public Utilities Commission 
505 Van Ness Avenue 
San Francisco CA  94102 
 
 
 

 
Kenneth A. Harris Jr. 
State Oil and Gas Supervisor  
California Department of Conservation, 
Division of Oil, Gas, and Geothermal Resources 
801 K Street, MS 24-01 
Sacramento, CA  95814 
 


